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To: Jean Fraser Planner, Planning & Urban Development Department

From: Victoria Volent, Housing Program Manager, Housing & Community Development Division

Date: September 18, 2017
[bookmark: _GoBack]
Subject: OneJoy Place – Inclusionary Zoning Conditional Use


All developments of ten (10) units or more are conditional uses subject to Planning Board review on the condition that they comply with the requirements set forth in Division 30, Section 14-487 of the Zoning Ordinance.

Division 30, Section 14-487, Ensuring Workforce Housing, requires at least ten percent (10%) of the dwelling units in the development shall meet the definition of Workforce Housing units for sale or for rent.  The ordinance under Section 14-487 e 3 also requires the number of bedrooms in the Workforce units shall be at least 10% of the total number of bedrooms made available as part of the development.

The development located at 1 Joy Place proposes the creation of 12 dwelling units of owner occupied housing consisting of twelve (12) one-bedroom units.  As dwelling units for sale, the designated Workforce Unit will be restricted to households earning up to 120% of Area Median Income (AMI).  Based on the requirements outlined in Section 14-487, the development is required to provide a minimum of one (1) workforce unit with one (1) bedroom.  The Applicant has elected to provide one (1) Workforce Unit, on-site, consisting of one (1) bedroom to satisfy the ordinance's minimum requirements. As such, the project has met the minimum requirements set forth in Section 14-487. 

Staff recommends the Board Approve this Conditional Use provided the Applicant and the City enter into an agreed upon Affordable Housing Agreement (AHA) before a Building Permit may be issued. The Affordable Housing Agreement will outline the details of the affordability restrictions placed on the Workforce Unit and will be filed as covenant to the property's deed with the Cumberland County Registry of Deeds.

Sincerely,


Victoria Volent
Housing Program Manager
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